
North Unitarian Universalist Congregation

BOARD AGENDA

July 24, 2010

Mission Statement:  The North Unitarian Universalist Congregation is a sharing, nurturing, and caring community which promotes spiritual growth and development along with intellectual freedom.  We provide an atmosphere of acceptance of one another while seeking to understand ourselves and our universe.  We foster an ethical basis for living and celebrate life’s diversity.  We reaffirm our respect for others which empowers us to act on our beliefs to improve our community and relieve social injustice. 

Attending:  Nina Webb-Lawton, Darlene Tschudy, Jan Bourke, Laura Howe,  Mary Ann Wojton, Susan Ritchie

Absent:  Kim Podreys, Scott Danforth, Gary Rusk, KoralleenStavish
I.  Chalice Lighting
II.  Acceptance of minutes of previous board meeting

Laura Howe amended that Susan needs to speak with Bob Keith re: the storm damage

Darlene motioned, Jan seconded.  
MINUTES APPROVED

III.  Reports 
President:  Reaffirmed the goodness of Summer Institute.  Nina thanked Laura for her work on the Summer Institute.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Positive Report, Cautiously Optimistic.  
Under Program Council, Communication, the difference is due to getting out of the Yellow Pages.

B. Minister’s Report – Including updates on work of church committees

· See attached  
IV.  Old Business
A. Mission Statement – comments on same

· No comments at this time
· Will be put to a vote in the fall at a fall congregational meeting, date TBD
ACTION:  Nina and Susan will come up with proposed dates before August board meeting

B. Proposed Fundraising Policy
Financial Support for NUUC comes first and foremost from the Annual Stewardship Drive, which involves the entire membership and provides for the operating budget.  A fundraiser is defined as either an effort to raise money for a special purpose or program, or a program intended to supplement the income line of the operating budget beyond the Annual Stewardship Drive.  

Fundraisers may not be of a frequency or nature as to compete with or endanger the success of the Annual Stewardship Drive.  

Proposals for fundraisers must be submitted to the Minister at least 60 days, and ideally, a half year ahead, of the suggested beginning date.  Fundraisers involving connection to for profit entities and corporations shall be given special scrutiny as to the compatibility of those entities and corporations with the NUUC Mission.    Events taking place on church premises where less than 50% of the proceeds are directed to NUUC will be considered building rentals, not fundraisers, and will be subject to the Building Rental Policy.  

Authority for approving proposals for any fundraiser other than that of the Annual Stewardship Drive intended to provide income to the general operating budget shall rest with the Minister and the Ways and Means Committee (if that Committee is functional), as long as those proposals meet the requirements of this policy.  Fundraisers intended to raise funds for a specific purpose or program outside of the regular budget can only be approved by a vote of the Board of Trustees.

The Minister will inform the Board of Trustees of the approval, control, and monitoring of any scheduled fundraiser for the annual operating budget in a timely matter, and shall detail to the Board how the fundraiser meets policy requirements.   Should church funds be necessary to expedite the fundraiser, the Minister will seek approval of the Board of Trustees.

Laura motioned to approve policy, Darlene seconded.  
POLICY APPROVED AS WRITTEN

Preamble to policies will include statement allowing board to make exceptions if necessary.

C. Proposed Building Use Policy
Church facilities shall be first and primarily available for Church Programs.  Church Programs are described as any program or event initiated and planned for by a staff member, a Committee as a whole, or the Board of Trustees.  Church Programs also include regular and repeated functions central to the life of the congregation, such as Worship and Religious Education.  Persons responsible for Church programming will make every effort to schedule their event as far as head as possible with the Administrative Assistant, who shall keep the building calendar.

Where possible and only when not in conflict with Church Programs, the building will be made available for a small fee to non-profit community groups.  The congregation holds an open door policy with respect to community groups; however, rentals from non-profit groups with values in contradiction to the congregation’s mission are not allowable. 

Individuals who are not members of the church may rent the facilities or part of the facilities for any non-commercial purpose, provided the proposed event is not in contradiction to the congregation’s mission.   The exception to the rental fee for non-Members is a Memorial Service or Funeral that a Minister or Commissioned Lay Leader of the congregation has agreed to perform, where donations for building use will be requested but not strictly required.

The building will be made available to members of the congregation for non Church events at the rate of the Community Group fee, as long as the proposed use of the building is noncommercial and not in contradiction with the congregation’s mission.

Individuals (whether members of the congregation or not) and Community groups renting the building will be required to complete a Building Rental Agreement.  The Minister shall review this document periodically to ensure that it appropriately limits liability, that it outlines required procedures for the care and use of the building, that it clearly outlines contact information for responsible parties, and that the rental fee structure is appropriate.  

The rental fee for non-member individuals shall be the best estimate of the going market rate for similar facilities.  The fee for Community Groups shall not be prohibitive, but a not insubstantial fee shall be charged to ensure the continued formality of the relationship, and to bind the group to the rental agreement.

Darlene Motioned to approve policy, Laura seconded.  
POLICY APPROVED AS WRITTEN

D. Charge to the Planning Committee

The Board charges the Planning Committee to develop a cost estimate for a building project that would increase capacity for worship seating to 200.  It is currently assumed that a sanctuary (with accessible restrooms) built behind but not attached to our current building is the simplest and least expensive means of moderately expanding our capacity (especially as it would not trigger renovation to our existing building).  However, if there is another way of achieving the aim of reasonable expansion and economic accessibility, the Committee is empowered to pursue a reasonable estimate for that means.  Similarly, the capacity of 200 has been chosen as a reasonable guess at what would allow us to expand soon, but still represent a modest price point.  If there is a different capacity that achieves the same goals the Board would like to know that.  

Charge was tabled at this time, pending results of following actions:
ACTION:  Contact architect to get ballpark figure for cost of worship space for 200.
ACTION:  Committee liaison to check with building and grounds committee on status of electronic monitor for sewage.  

V.  New Business
A. Laura Howe’s proposal to do a mini-capital Plan
Chalice Lighter grant to fund a bigger parking lot here at NUUC.  Chalice Lighter grants are to help UU congregations get people in the door, so asking for help with the parking lot is reasonable.
ACTION:  Contact contractor to determine cost of additional parking lot by August.

ACTION:  Laura will work with Susan on Chalice Lighter grant to fund additional parking.  Plan to submit Chalice Lighter grant by October 1.
Board is exploring the church’s vision and facilities with an eye toward growth in the upcoming year.  
B. Bylaws Revision

Action:  Susan will revise bylaws by August meeting.  

Darlene Motioned, Jan Seconded:  With regard to new board members recently elected, Laura Howe is fulfilling the one-year term.  
MOTION APPROVED
VII.  Important dates:

A. Next scheduled Board Meeting  -- August 21, 2010 

Snack? ______Darlene __________________


B.  Newsletter deadline  

B. Announcements

July 25 

Mary Ann Wojton


August 1

Scott Danforth


    


August 8
 
Laura Howe
___________

August 15
 ______Darlene Tschudy_________

August 22         ______Nina Webb-Lawton_______


August 29
 _______Mary Ann Wojton__

Darlene moved, Laura seconded and the meeting was adjourned.  
MOTION APPROVED

